The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of Caseyville Township was called to order at 6 p.m. by Supervisor Krummrich who directed Clerk Gough to call the roll, and upon roll call the following members answered present: Trustees Green, Scott, Gibbs, and Lowry. Also present John Waldron, highway commissioner, and Todd Fleming, sewer system operations attorney.

Supervisor Krummrich directed Clerk Gough to read the minutes of the previous meeting. A motion was made by Mr. Green, second by Ms. Scott to dispense with the reading of the minutes with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Lowry – aye, Gibbs – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

A motion was made by Mr. Gibbs, second by Mr. Lowry to approve the minutes of the previous meeting with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

A motion was made by Mr. Lowry, second by Mr. Krummrich to approve payment for the following bills with the following roll call vote: Scott – aye, Green – aye, Lowry – aye, Gibbs – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays. Bills were as follows:

Town Fund:	25,913.95
Road & Bridge Fund:	10,260.55
Permanent Road Fund:	10,174.46
General Assistance Fund:	3,635.59
Community Building Fund:	100.00

Supervisor Krummrich spoke before the Board with the following information:

The baseball tournament held over the weekend was a great success, the facilities held up very well, and the Township received many complements on our updated ballfield park. The Township purchased two new scoreboards. Busey Bank has proposed some investment funds for the Township. The City of O'Fallon is purchasing new playground equipment and is in the process of getting rid of the old equipment.

Highway Commissioner Waldron spoke before the Board with the following information:

The road crew has been mowing along road easements, replaced road signs as needed, routine maintenance in road district garage, put away salt spreaders for the season, worked on pothole patching, culvert projects, and the Hollywood Heights major road project is now complete.

Attorney Fleming informed the Board of the need to approve a tentative budget for the Road District and for the Township. The Board would have 30 days to make any changes to the tentative budget if needed.

A motion was made by Mr. Lowry, second by Mr. Gibbs to approve the tentative budget for Caseyville Township with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

A motion was made by Mr. Green, second by Ms. Scott to approve the tentative budget for the Road District with the following roll call vote: Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Green – aye, Scott – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Scott, second by Mr. Green with the following roll vote: Gibbs – aye, Green – aye Scott – aye, Lowry – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

The next regular meeting will be held on June 8, 2023, 6 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,